

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-4606

COMMITTEES: FINANCE

BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

BUDGET

INTELLIGENCE

**RULES AND ADMINISTRATION** 

March 18, 2020

The Honorable Mike Pompeo Secretary of State U.S. Department of State 2201 C Street NW Washington, DC20520

## Dear Secretary Pompeo:

I write to express serious concerns about American travelers who have found themselves stranded abroad, with no clear way to get home, as other countries close down borders and restrict movement in response to the spread of coronavirus.

I have heard from an alarming number of Virginians in the past few days who are abroad and unable to return to the United States due to restrictions on movement, closed borders, nationwide lockdowns, and canceled flights. Stranded in Peru, Honduras, Morocco, China, Guatemala and other countries, these Americans are desperately trying to navigate these difficult and rapidly evolving circumstances to return to their homes and their families.

I have been in touch with State Department personnel, both here and abroad, as well as with foreign embassies based in the United States, and I commend the round-the-clock work by so many to help in this difficult time. But these Americans need greater support by the State Department. I urge you to implement a response effort that is comprehensive, nimble, and timely and gets these Americans home as soon as possible.

To that end, I ask that you provide my office with answers to these questions as soon as possible:

- 1. What outreach are the State Department and embassies conducting to Americans about the current and potential near-term restrictions in their particular country?
- 2. What guidance are you providing Americans who are actively attempting to return to the United States?
- 3. What guidance and support are you providing to travelers who are facing an impending travel restriction or border closure affecting their ability to leave the country to return home?
- 4. What support are you providing to Americans who find themselves already locked down in a country, unable to return home?
- 5. What efforts are underway, or are you considering, in terms of emergency repatriation flights and/or chartered options?

I again ask for your prompt response to this letter, and increased engagement with American citizens abroad. My office will continue our efforts assisting these constituents as they navigate this incredibly complex, rapidly changing, and frightening landscape. I urge you and those hard

at work at the State Department to do everything within your power to help these Americans return home.

If there are any questions about this letter, or if either my staff or I can be of assistance to you in this effort, please reach out at 202-224-2023.

Sincerely,

Mark R. Warner

United States Senator